This is Queensland St Vincent de Paul General Secretary……oops I mean ceo Peter Maher at it again he instructed THYNNE & MACARTNEY society solicitors to send my lawyers THE LAW OFFICE the following…..

However as your client has failed (despite request) to produce a copy of his license, the Society has not been able to verify this claim. Your client is not to be involved in the provision of any boxing training at the fitness centre until a current license has been sighted and appropriate insurance coverage has been arranged. 

This is another barefaced lie from ceo Peter Maher in his consistent attempt to discredit my name and to eventually achieve his long term plan to stop me working with young people. 

Sadly for this conceited ceo who bullied his way to his position of CEO not the low named position of a General Secretary that was used for ever before he came along he has no common sense and as most conceited fools do he has left himself wide open scrutiny.  

None of these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive society officials has ever asked for me to show them my professional boxing license, and would anyone with this type of license hide it?
THYNNE & MACARTNEY

23 August 2005

The Law Office 

PO Box 1927 

CAIRNS QLD 4870                                     

Dear Colleagues

Jim Tierney - Vinnies Fitness Centre

We act on behalf of St Vincent de Paul Society Queensland ('the Society'). Our client has provided us with a copy of your letter of 12 August 2005 directed to the Chief Executive Officer, Peter Maher and has requested that we respond on its behalf. Mr Maher denies having discussed with your client's wife an allegation that your client had “king hit" someone at a boxing tournament.
The Society is aware that your client claims to be a licensed boxing trainer. However as your client has failed (despite request) to produce a copy of his license, the Society has not been able to verify this claim. Your client is not to be involved in the provision of any boxing training at the fitness centre until a current license has been sighted and appropriate insurance coverage has been arranged.

Whilst the Society is aware that your client donated a number of items of gymnasium equipment to the fitness centre, it had no knowledge that your client’s donation was made upon a conditional basis. In any event, the Society has not yet made any decisions on the future operation of the fitness centre at this point in time.

We are instructed that your client has not been requested to provide any details of attendance of indigenous youth at the fitness centre. The Society recognises that your client is a volunteer at the fitness centre, and as such he is not responsible for the administrative operation of the fitness centre. 

Accordingly, the Society does not accept that any allegations made against your client were motivated by ​your client refusing to provide information in this respect.

We respond to the numbered paragraphs in your letter in keeping with the numbering you have used:

(a) Neither the Society nor Mr Maher are prepared to provide your client with any absolute a “assurance”  that any allegations of misconduct levelled against him will not be repeated. 

Such matters are of legitimate concern to the Society given that your client is, or was, a volunteer with the Society.

(b) A copy of the Society's letter of 10 June 2005 to your client is attached.
